
NOTICE OF SECTION 8 HOUSING CHOICE 
VOUCHER WAITING LIST OPENING 
Effective Date: SEPTEMBER 22, 2025. 

The Schoharie County Rural Preservation Corporation (SCRPC) will 
begin accepting Pre-Applications for the Section 8 Housing Choice 
Voucher Program starting September 22, 2025. The waiting list will 
remain open until 75 completed applications have been received.
Interested applicants are encouraged to apply promptly.

HOW TO APPLY
Applicants may submit a pre-application using one of the following 
methods:
1. In-Person Pickup (Office Hours): Visit the SCRPC office at 

597 East Main Street, Cobleskill, NY 12043
Monday, Tuesday or Thursday, 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

2. 24/7 Pickup (Outdoor Box): Retrieve an application from the 
designated box located at the rear of the SCRPC building.

3. Online Download: Access and download the application from 
the SCRPC website.

WAITING LIST PREFERENCES
Priority will be given to applicants who meet one or more of the 
following criteria:
• Victims of Domestic Violence

ACCESSIBILITY & ACCOMMODATIONS
Applicants who require assistance due to a disability may request a 
reasonable accommodation by:
• Calling: (518) 234-7604 ext. 105
• Writing to: Schoharie County Rural Preservation Corporation

597 East Main Street, PO Box 168, Cobleskill, NY 12043
(Please include a contact phone number)


